AGENDA ITEM__A-8____

TO:

APA California Chapter Board
FROM:
Hing Wong, AICP, Vice President for Administration
DATE:
January 30, 2009
SUBJECT:
Chapter-Only Unemployment Membership Rate
Recommended Action:

Move to approve a new Chapter-Only Unemployment Membership Rate at $25 annually.  It is recommended that we adopt a policy similar to APA National.
Background:

It is important to retain members who have recently been unemployed. Many in those positions may drop out due to financial hardship as it is difficult to continue paying regular membership dues without a steady source of income. However, in this situation, they may value their APA membership even more as a source of networking and information.

APA National has established a policy of reduced rates for current members who find themselves unemployed:

Unemployment eligibility: Upon request of the member via e-mail or phone, and subject to management approval. Active (current and continuous) APA membership for the past 3 or more years entitles you to 1 year of membership dues at the unemployment rate for a maximum of 5 years (15 years of active service). This is not a billable rate, so you will have to request the unemployment rate every year upon renewal.

Unemployment rates: APA dues $50, Chapter dues $10, AICP (if applicable) $25. All publications and divisions are at regular price.

Fiscal Impact:
It is recommended that the reduced rates be $25 annually. The currently Chapter-Only membership rate is $115 annually. To be eligible, the person would have to be a current APA or Chapter-Only member and must request the unemployment rate every year upon renewal.
The fiscal impact should be minor.  It would probably be offset by the number of members who decide not to renew if we do not have a Chapter-Only unemployment membership rate.
Attachments:

None.
